
Submitter: Lisa  Fox 

On Behalf Of: Deadwood  

Committee: Senate Committee On Judiciary 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB429 

First off an "unfinished frame or reciever" a firearm, it's a component of a firearm, 

therefore it can't fire as a firearm so restricting the "unfinished frame or receiver" is 

absurd and an unnecessary burden being on Law abiding citizens. 

By restricting a FFL transfer for 72 hours is a direct violation of the Oregon and US 

Constitution by preventing law abiding Citizens the right to bear Arms and restricting 

law abiding Citizens the necessary tools for self defense. This Bill also creates an 

unnecessary backlog of the system that already struggles to get background checks 

and FFL transfers done in a timely manner. The transfer system is already in dire 

need of revamping because it can't keep up with the demand and threats of budget 

cuts is going to make it even oregon of a mess so 72 hours can turn into any more 

days, weeks and months. 


